
1993 Town Meeting 
 
The meeting was called to order and John Strunk was elected moderator.  

 
The minutes of the 1992 meeting were approved as read. 
 
The treasurer report was next and with some explaining was accepted on a motion by 

George Malecha seconded by Ray Kaufenberg. 
 
Cheryl then presented the budget for 1994.  Some items were explained and some 
questions answered.  A total of $170,050 property taxes were called for and on a motion 

by Bob Edmunds seconded by Greg Gudbjartsson passed. 
 
The matter of a representative on the Cannon Valley W.M.O. was next.  Glen Shirley 
resigned as representative as he said other members were paid and he was not.   Ray 

Kadlec talked to him and he said he would reconsider if he was paid and we agreed to 
pay him for future meetings.  We were to conduct water samples at Chub Lake. 
 
Brush control on road ditches was next.  Ray explained two types of spraying with 

different chemicals.  This brought out some discussion as some were opposed to too 
much spraying.  A new brush removal method was presented.  Some of the smaller law 
breakers can pay part of their penalty by community service.  The county would send out 
a supervisor with a group and would furnish equipment to cut brush and pile it at no cost 

to the township.  On a motion by Clark Smith seconded by Sylvia Olmsted that the board 
check on their proposition.  It was brought out that the brush would come back if it were 
just cut.  
 

Lee Topp suggested bulldozing and reshaping the ditches so they could be mowed.  Trees 
and brush would be hauled to some landfill.  It was brought out that trees and racks in the 
road right of way could be removed also that rocks in the ditches were prohibited.   
 

Swedin made a motion that the board use their own discretion and use as little chemical 
as possible seconded by Valerie and passed. 
 
Swedin made a motion that the board had a right to clear up ditches in right of way 

seconded by Edmunds passed. 
 
Motion by Valerie Britton to have boards designate some road to be improved each year.  
Lee cited some figures on that part of Highview that was reworked two years ago.  He aid 

blacktopping at $45,000 a mile would not leave much for maintenance of other roads.  
Crushed limestone road problems were discussed.  All proposals would cost money.  
Olmsted was quite critical of roads and led a discussion of problems.  Moderator John 
Thought the meeting had been long enough and called for adjournment. 

 
Hilman Leine clerk 

 



 Election 
Gary   112 
Clark   114 

Cheryl     80 
George    35 
Dave Peterson    35 
Mike Creglow    45 

 
P.S.  Mrs. Kaufenberg’s birthday was the ninth (9) and Ray made a birthday cake a 
candle in a doughnut.  She did not say how old she was. 
 

The clerk was presented with a card and a gift for serving as clerk for 25 years. 
I certainly wish to thank for their token of appreciation. 


